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    DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
It has been another busy week at Cherrybrook Technology High School and students appear to have settled 
in well. Year 12 has many assignments and assessment tasks, and those with major projects should be well 
into the construction and writing process. Next week Year 12 have their study skills program on Friday 21 
February, and Parent Information Evening on Thursday 20 February in C2.1. This evening is a valuable night 
for parents to gain insight into study tips and ways they can assist their children in the lead up to the AP3’s 
and HSC year. 
 
A reminder also, that Tuesday 18 February, from 4 - 7pm in the MPC, is the Year 12 Parent / Teacher     
Interviews. Parents should book online to secure an appointment with their child’s teacher. Included in this 
issue is a flyer with instructions on how to do this. 

 
P&C Meeting 
The first P&C meeting for the year will be held in the staff common room on Tuesday 18 February at 8pm, after the Year 12 Parent /    
Teacher Interviews. We are looking forward to meeting existing members and many new parents at the meeting. 
 
High Achievers 
One of the most prestigious events on the Cherrybrook Technology High School calendar is the High Achievers’ Assembly, which 
celebrates the HSC achievements of the previous calendar year’s Year 12. This year approximately one third of students had the 
opportunity to walk across the stage in front of Years 7,11 and 12, teachers and parents having achieved one or more band six’s or     
having achieved an ATAR greater than 90. This year we again increased the number of students who received band six and the 
school is very proud of this tradition of HSC success. Congratulations to all students for such outstanding results and especially to 
Longen Lan and Grant Lian for achieving the top ATAR of 99.85. I have included a copy of Mr Johnson’s speech which includes a 
summary of the students great achievements. 
 
Mr Johnson’s speech: 
 
I’d like to welcome everyone to this most important assembly. In particular I’d like to welcome our special guests, Mr Matthew 
Szwec, today’s guest speaker and the Stage 5 Representative of the Cherrybrook class of 2006. Mr Matthew Erskine, manager of 
our local Commonwealth bank, and our long-term sponsor of the prize for the student scoring the highest ATAR, and of course the 
outstanding students of Year 12, 2013 and their families and friends who have joined us here today. 
 
Today’s assembly is very important to our school and the local community. Personally, it is my favourite of the year. Twelve years 
ago when I commenced at Cherrybrook I initiated this assembly and hoped it would grow to become a major tradition within the 
school and community and one which students would truly aspire to attend. I must say it has succeeded beyond my greatest hopes 
and our students today see representation here as vital recognition of their academic success.  
 
Some of you may know that a little over a week ago I appeared on national television as part of a panel to discuss the merits  of  
public education. During the course of that interview Sonia Kruger (and boys if you think I’m name dropping at this point you’d be 
absolutely right) asked me why Cherrybrook, a comprehensive high school was so successful. My answer was that there was no 
“magic bullet” but in fact it is not one factor but a combination of many. However, chief among these were the wonderful students we 
have at this school. Students who contribute in a powerful way to a culture of learning, a culture of learning which in fact has      
gathered and continues to gather its own momentum. This involves high expectations, support of one another and strong support 
from the parent body, a great staff and a school which constantly promotes good values within an outstanding Welfare System and 
the celebration of student success. 
 
Students present here today are in fact wonderful students who have continued this fine tradition in a most emphatic way achieving 
excellence, not just academically, but also in so many other areas of school life. 
 
I certainly reflected on the many achievements of our students when I was asked to prepare for another question, which              
unfortunately didn’t air due to time restraints. The question was: Private schools have influential social networks that are known to 
open doors for jobs after school. Does this put public school graduates at a disadvantage? 
 
My response was I could only speak about the graduates of Cherrybrook. Given the school has only just celebrated our 21st year, 
our students have gone on to have great success in many, many fields with students becoming everything from NASA advisers to    
Hollywood stars (Jai Courtney) of Die Hard fame & Luke Arnold (class of 2002) who is currently starring as Michael Hutchence in the 
INXS mini series to leaders in IT, Mining, Journalism, Law and Medicine with one former student named as one of the 20 most    
influential young people in the country. So lack of a private school education has certainly not disadvantaged our former students, in 



 

 

fact coming from Cherrybrook, a school which I’ve proudly said many, many times is the best in the land, appears to be an              
advantage. 
 
I suspect that in years to come we will also hear of the successes of many our high achievers gathered with us today. 
 
One of the really satisfying things about today’s assembly is that it not only recognises our very high flyers but also affords an     
opportunity to recognise many students who have been quietly achieving throughout their school lives, students who, at any other 
school, would have been constantly recognised on presentation evenings, but due to the huge competition at Cherrybrook have 
remained out of the limelight but nevertheless successfully worked to achieve their goals.  
 
Despite their application, students could not have achieved these wonderful HSC goals on their own. Their teachers, their Year   
Advisers and Stage Head Teachers must also be congratulated. The students here today have truly reaped the rewards of the     
dedication and effort of Cherrybrook’s marvellously talented staff. 
 
The final part of the students’ success is to be found in the support and encouragement provided by the families of these young   
people in an often-difficult year.  
 
And success is what this group has achieved. Chief among the many excellent performers were the fifteen students who achieved 
results, which led to each of them being recognised in the all rounders awards. These students are: Chloe Chan, Thomas Choo, 
Elizabeth Fuller, Aaron Harichandra, Daniel Koleth, Longen Lan, Grant Lian, Harry Lim, Jiamei Liu, Haleem Abdul, Christa Pang, 
Zac Pluim, Nivedita Rattan, Jessica Squires and Cathy Tan who each scored a band six (or the highest band available) in each of 
their courses of study. 
 
We also had six students who achieved a top ten place in at least one course of study, these were: Ryan Burger, Chloe Chan,   
Daniel Koleth, Harry Lim, Rachel Tsao and Aaron Harichandra. 
 
And finally a number of students whose works have been included in Major exhibitions by the Board of Studies these are Ryan 
Burger in designTECH, Elizabeth Fuller in Texstyle, and Joy Li and Jaimei Liu in Artexpress. 
 
You know twelve years ago when I first read out the names of our high fliers it took about 20 seconds - now as you’ve heard it is      
substantially longer. Nevertheless I believe it is part of an important tradition that these students are recognised in this speech. 
  
Apart from these very high flyers we also had many students who achieved results, which placed them in the top band of achievers 
in one or more courses. We had at least 100 students who scored ATARs in excess of 90, this means nearly 30% of our school’s 
HSC candidature scored an ATAR above 90 including seven students with ATARs above 99 and 146 separate students, nearly half 
of our 2013 cohort, who reached the top band of achievement in at least one course of study - an outstanding achievement from an 
extraordinarily talented group of individuals. 
 
While the recognition of such outstanding performances is the chief focus of today, this assembly also serves another very important 
purpose - that is, it allows our successful students to serve as role models for students still at school. It says to each student seated 
in the audience today that the school community values and celebrates academic excellence. 
 
For the students in the audience it is a powerful thing to be able to recognise and in many cases know the students who will soon be 
on stage to collect their awards. For Years 7, 11 and 12 what this assembly should clearly demonstrate and say to you is this - that 
with hard work and the right attitude to your studies you too can be successful. 
 
I hope this is something each and every one of you will take away from today. 
 
If you haven’t already done so, now is the time to set academic goals, both short and long term and work to achieve these, just as 
last year’s successful HSC candidates did. 
 
In closing, I would like to thank Ms Parsons and her team for the wonderful job they have done organising this assembly and on 
behalf of the entire school community I would like to sincerely congratulate all of our Year 12, 2013, high achievers on your success 
and wish you all the very best in your future careers. 
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Carole Wilson’s Retirement 
Last Friday evening many teachers farewelled Carole Wilson, who was an original member of staff at Cherrybrook Technology High 
School. Carole enjoyed a very long and successful career as an art teacher at CTHS and I know that many students and teachers 
will be sad to no longer have her expertise here to call upon. Carole was always at the forefront of technology and in her farewell 
speech we learned that this had been so all her career as she studied and received creative jobs in domains that were previously 
restricted to men only. We warmly wish Carole all the best and thank her for her commitment and service to children and our school. 
The cake pictured was made by Ms Parsons, one of our TAS teachers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chinese New Year 
On Sunday evening teachers from Cherrybrook Technology High School celebrated with the Cherrybrook Chinese Community the 
incoming Year of the Horse. The evening is always a great success and Cathy Tan (pictured with Mr Johnson) from the 2013 Year 
12 cohort does a wonderful job hosting the evening. Are you born in the year of the Horse? People born in the year of the Horse are 
said to be clever, kind, animated and energetic. Although they sometimes talk too much, they are cheerful, perceptive, talented and 
love to be in the centre of a crowd. They are popular among friends, active at work and have a deft sense of humour. 2014 is the 
year of the Wooden Horse. Wooden Horses are strong and stable and have a better ability to make decisions. Excellent at          
interacting with others, they are successful personally and professionally. 
 
Mrs Weal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Drum Beat 
On Thursday Year 7 attended an incursion for their Music studies in the MPC entitled Drumbeat. This was an energetic           
demonstration of drum styles and techniques from around the world. Drumbeat presents a history of percussion throughout the   
ages, using a large range of drums and hand percussion. The programme featured rhythms and patterns used in all types of music 
and included student participation, for which there was no shortage of volunteers. 
 
Some of the instruments used included the modern drum kit, electronic drums, Cuban Bata, tambora (Dominicun Republic), Surdo 
(Brazil), Doumbek (Middle East), Djembe (Africa) and Kanjira (India). Common percussion such as cow-bells, shakers and whistles 
were also utilised. The students were thoroughly entertained and enjoyed the educational experience. 
 
Mr Sirone, Music Teacher 
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Valentine’s Day 
Happy Valentine’s Day to all of you! Today there was a great deal of love and friendship shared in the roses, balloons and songs 
that people shared with one another. The SRC has worked tirelessly this week to sell, organise and wrap many, many roses to help 
celebrate the day. The SRC has determined the funds raised today will go to an organisation known as the Organ and Tissue     
Donation Service in memory of Daniel Christie, the recent one-punch victim from the local community. Thanks to Mrs Fletcher and 
the SRC team for their incredible effort this week. 
 
Mrs Weal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Wiz is well underway 
This year’s musical, The Wiz, promises to be heart-stoppingly enthralling. It was a great honour to catch up with Liana Holton this 
week as she took a few brief moments out from Wednesday afternoon’s rehearsal to provide these scintillating insights into her role 
in the show. 
 
“I’m in the chorus and it’s really great because we get to dance! When I heard that this year’s musical was going to be The Wiz, I 
thought it would be really cool to play the role of the witch or maybe Dorothy, but I missed the audition day. I’m settling into the   
chorus really well. It’s just cool to know that I’ll get to be on stage. I have a small non-speaking role where I have to drag one of the 
characters off stage to be hanged and it’ll be fun to do that! Drag them off stage that is!” 
 
With a hugely talented cast and full orchestra, this will be a show not to be missed. Keep your eye out for the poster in Network with 
all the details!! 
 
Ms Cannon 
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Pre-Camp Activities 
Thank you to the Year 11 Peer Support leaders for their outstanding work with Year 7 last week. Our pre-camp activities are now 
complete and we are engaging with the anti-bullying program that will continue into camp and the rest of the semester. Year 7 have 
been enthusiastic participants in our sessions and we are all looking forward to continuing the program and fostering support links 
between the junior and senior school. 
 
Mr Hind, HT Welfare 
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Year 7 participating in pre-camp activities 
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CAREERS UPDATE 
 
Do you aspire to be a Medical Doctor? Would you like to know more about 
UMAT? Would commercial coaching improve your performance? 

 
Please come to the Lecture Theatre of the MPC to listen to Barbara Griffin, a 
Macquarie University Professor, discuss the results of a study that she has      
undertaken concerning UMAT and the effect of commercial coaching on         
performance in the tests. 
When: Tuesday 18 February, 7.30pm 
Where: Tiered seating, MPC at Cherrybrook Technology High School 

 
No matter what year you are in at school, you are welcome to attend the session and learn more about UMAT and the research that 
Barbara has been undertaking. 

 
A/Professor Barbara Griffin is the lead researcher on a program of studies investigating the effect of commercial coaching on      
performance in the tests (UMAT and interview) used by universities across Australia for selection into medical degrees. The results, 
which have been published in national and international journals, indicate the importance of deciding whether or not to undertake 
coaching and revealed some unexpected long-term effects. Barbara designed the Multiple Mini Interview used for selecting medical 
students at UWS and that has since been adapted for use at other universities. She is also a principle investigator on the team   
examining the validity of the UMAT test in Australian medical schools. 

 
Whitehouse Institute of Design Australia: Kickstart Workshops 
Whitehouse’s Kickstart Workshops are designed to assist students from Years 7-12 in developing their visual illustration skills 
across the fields of Fashion and Interior Design, as well as Creative Direction and Styling. Workshops can also be tailored to      
student’s needs. Contact: enquiry@whitehouse-design.edu.au, http://whitehouse-design.edu.au/courses/kickstart.html 

 
Sydney Royal Easter Show 2014 Volunteers Wanted 
Applications are still open to join the volunteer team for the Sydney Royal Easter show, which is to be held between Thursday 10 
and Wednesday 23 April. Applicants must be aged 16 years or older. Contact: volunteers@rasnsw.com.au or (02) 9704 1297. 
http://www.eastershow.com.au/about/volunteers-home.aspx 

 
BiG Day In 
The BiG Day In is an IT careers conference for students in Year 9-12 who are interested in 
careers in technology. In addition to the BiG Day In to be held in Sydney at the University of 
Technology Sydney on Wednesday 26 March, other BiG Days In will be held at Parramatta 
Town Hall on Tuesday 3 June. Contact: Kerrie on Kerrie.bisaro@acsfoundation.com.au,  
(02) 8296 4444 or 0417 409 069. http://acsfoundation.com.au/bdi/ 

 
The Engineering Link Group: Engineering Link Project 
Thursday 2 and Friday 3 October, University of Technology Sydney. The Engineering Link Project is a three-day immersion course 
for Year 11 and 12 students who may be considering engineering as a career. The project is run in Sydney, and as part of the    
project each day students will pick a discipline they are interested in and will spend a day working in that area. 
http://telg.com.au/ELP.html 

 
ADFA Education Award 
For current Year 11 students: Award presented to Year 12 students in recognition of leadership 
potential, and academic and sporting achievements exhibited during Year 11. Award comprises 
of laptop and certificate along with plaque of recognition for your school. For eligibility and   
application: http://www.defencejobs.gov.au/education/adfa/howToApply/educationAward.aspx 
Applications close Friday 28 February 2014. 

 
Youth Central: 6 Tips for Surviving Year 12 
This article aims to help students get through their challenging final year of secondary school by 
providing six helpful tips for ‘survival’. 
http://www.youthcentral.vic.gov.au/Studying+%26+Training/Secondary+Study/6+Tips+for+Surviving+Year+12/ 

 
One Shift Jobs 
Website containing a job search specialising in casual or part-time jobs. https://oneshift.com.au/ 

 
Mrs Ferguson and Mrs Bower 
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DIARY – Term 1 Week 4B 

Monday 
17 February 

 Yr 7 Swimming Carnival   

Tuesday 
18 February 

 Yr 12 Parent / Teacher Interviews - 4pm-7pm, MPC 

 UMAT Talk - 7.30pm, MPC Tiered Seating 

 P&C Executive Meeting - 7pm, ‘A’ Block Conference Room 

 P&C General Meeting - 8pm, Staff Common Room 

Thursday 
20 February 

 Yr 12 Parent Study Skills Seminar - C2.1 

Friday 
21 February 

 Yr 12 Study Skills 

 Yr 11 Drama Assessment Task 


